
 
 

Case No. PAC-E-24-11 

Order No. 36343 

Contact: Adam Rush                                                                                  

Office: (208) 334-0339 

E-mail: adam.rush@puc.idaho.gov 

 

NEWS RELEASE: Telephonic public hearing scheduled for proposed asset transfer agreement 

between city of Idaho Falls and electric utility. 

 

BOISE (Oct. 4, 2024) – The Idaho Public Utilities Commission is holding a telephonic public 

hearing in November to take testimony on a proposed asset transfer agreement between the city 

of Idaho Falls and Rocky Mountain Power. 

 

If the agreement is approved by the commission, Rocky Mountain Power would transfer assets 

located in Idaho Falls to the city. The utility said the proposed agreement is in the public interest 

because it reduces service duplication while also compensating the utility. 

 

The telephonic hearing will be Monday, Nov. 4, 2024, at 11:00 a.m. (MST). The hearing is being 

held to take testimony from members of the public and utility customers. Those wanting to 

submit testimony for the record can do so by calling 1-415-655-0001 and enter meeting number 

2630 112 3561 when prompted. 

 

The commission is accepting written comments on the proposed transfer until Oct. 31, 2024. 

Comments are required to be filed through the commission’s website or by e-mail unless 

computer access is not available. To submit comments using the commission website, please 

visit puc.idaho.gov and click on the “Case Comment Form” link on the upper left side of the 

page. Please use case number PAC-E-24-11 when filling out the form. The commenter should 

also include their name and address. If using e-mail, comments are required to be sent to the 

commission secretary and the other parties at the e-mail addresses listed below. Commenters 

should include their name, address and case number PAC-E-24-11. If computer access is not 

available, comments can be mailed to the commission and the other parties at the addresses listed 

below. Those submitting comments through the mail are required to include their name, address 

and case number PAC-E-24-11. 

 

For the Idaho Public Utilities Commission: 

  

Commission Secretary 

mailto:adam.rush@puc.idaho.gov


Idaho Public Utilities Commission 

P.O. Box 83720 

Boise, ID 83720-0074 

secretary@puc.idaho.gov 

  

Street address for express mail: 

  

11331 W. Chinden Blvd. 

Building 8, Suite 201-A 

Boise, ID 83714 

 

For Rocky Mountain Power: 

 

Mark Alder 

Joe Dallas 

1407 W. North Temple, Suite 330 

Salt Lake City, UT 84116 

  

 

For the city of Idaho Falls: 

 

Bear Prairie 

Idaho Falls City Power 

140 South Capital Avenue 

P.O. Box 50220 

Idaho Falls, ID 83405 

 

Additional information on the proposed transfer is available at: puc.idaho.gov/case/Details/7405.  
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